St. Conaire's Bulletin

March 22nd 2018 www.conaires.ie

Dear Parents/Guardians,

St. Conaire's will close at 12 noon on Friday, March 23rd for the Easter Holidays. We wish all pupils, parents and staff well for the Easter break.

Important dates to note this term

Awesome Activities Easter Camp 2018: Mr. Glynn's Easter Camp will run from April 3rd to April 6th (9:30 am to 2 pm). All queries to Mr. Glynn on awesomeactivitycamp@gmail.com

Parents' Association Annual Family Fun Walk: The 2018 Fun Walk will take place on <u>Friday, April</u> 13th at 6 pm. The walk raises funds for development projects in the school such as the purchase of additional literacy materials, musical instruments, bus/tour supports, extra curriculum equipment. We thank everyone for their support and we look forward to a successful event.

School Books for 2018/2019: Deposits are now being taken for the school book shop which will open in June. Paying off for new books and book rental now will make things easier for the new school year. We urge as many parents as possible to avail of this facility. Please see the note on the back of this newsletter.

First Confession 2018: Congratulations to the 2nd class pupils who made their First Confessions on March 15th. We thank all involved for their hard work in supporting the children and their parents. **Ceremony of Light 2018:** Well done to the 6th class pupils who took part in the Ceremony of Light on Tuesday, March 20th. It was a lovely, solemn event and we thank the pupils, teachers and 5th class pupils who supported it so beautifully with music.

Storytime at Shannon Library: Storytime for 3 to 6 year olds takes place very Tuesday at 4:00 pm.

Wolfe Tones Na Sionna GAA Easter Camp: Wolfe Tones are holding an Easter Camp from March 27th to March 29th (10 am to 2 pm daily). For more information call Mark on 087 6777014.

Agreed Report from the Board of Management: The following items were discussed at the March 20th meeting of the Board of Management:

- The playing field is being allowed to dry out and it is hoped to commence work after Easter. The contractor is due to visit the site next week.
- The Board of Management is considering replacing the flooring in the public areas of the school and, subject to the tendering process, work may take place in the summer.
- The Child Safeguarding Statement and Risk Assessment have been completed. All staff have received the required training.
- The Family Fun Walk will take place on April 13th and the Board of Management wishes to thank the Parents' Association and the parent body for their support.

Yours sincerely, Peter Walsh Principal

Maria O'Driscoll Deputy Principal